Hilderstone Parish Council
Annual Public Meeting
On Wednesday 26th May 2021 at 7.00pm 
At Hilderstone Village Hall
Attendance:
Cllr M Shelley (Chairman)	Cllr A Stringer (Vice Chairman)	Cllr H Woodward
Cllr P Davies			Cllr R Clark				Cllr J Davies	       
Nikola Evans – Clerk
Minutes
	1
	Chairman’s Welcome
Cllr M Shelley welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	2
	Apologies
Cllr J Crump and Cllr A Harp – Apologies accepted

	3
	Chairman’s Report 
Cllr M Shelley read out a report to all that attended – a copy can also be seen on the website https://hilderstone.org.uk/

	4
	Borough Councillor’s Report – Arrived late and presented the report in the full council meeting at 7.30pm

	5
	County Councillor’s Report – None attended

	6
	Public Participation
One resident attended – thanked everyone for pulling together for making things happen.



Chairman’s Annual Report.
This should be my last report as parish council chairman, A rule of three years at any one time as chairman was past at meeting just after I became chairman. Who was to know what was in store for the whole country at that time, Covid 19 stopped all face to face meetings and for me a new concept in the way of zoom was battled with, we have carried on working from home each 4th Wednesday of the month with reasonable success. There has been no change in the members of the parish council in the last year. I would like to thank all councillors for their support and a thank you to Audrey Stringer for stepping in at a minute when I failed to get a zoom connection. Our clerk Amanda Kingston left for pastures new in the way of a full-time job, we wish her well and thank her for leaving everything in such a good order, our new clerk Nicola Evans was able to take over with very little trouble and I hope she stays for several years at least.
Village Maintenance
There are potholes and blocked drains which may cause flooding and damage to people’s property, these need reporting to highways with a grid reference and photos, the more people that report the problems the better the chance of things being sorted, our benches and tubs have once again been well looked after by Bill Holmes, Trees are taken care of by Simon Downs as and when necessary. The grass banks are mown by a contractor has are other maintenance jobs which the parish council feel need doing on an as and when needed basis. 
Planning
We continue to get planning applications from time to time and debated on There affect that any development large or small may have on the village and the people living in close proximity to any development, we are not sure whether the planning department take note of our views. 
Best Kept Village
This has not happened because of covid 19, but I would like to think the people of Hilderstone take pride in where they live and continue to keep our village tidy and litter free.
Traffic
Everybody as a right to go when and where they like, provided the law is abided by so volume and size we cannot control, but we do try to control the speed at which it travels through our village. The new speed indicator device outside Eastholme has been well received, it also collects speed data to help monitor traffic flow.
The Roebuck
I’m sure it’s been very difficult for the village pub ever since the first lock down came into effect, I hope now things slowly return to some sort of normal that the Roebuck gets well supported and is able to carry on being a hive of activity.
The Church
Once again covid upset normal services but the church and churchyard have been well looked after by the regular supporters.
Village Hall
Hopefully, the Village Hall has turned a corner with some fresh faces on the committee and with new events taking place along with a lot of money being spent on bringing it up to all safety and hygiene standards along with a coat of paint. I hope it is well used and the lose it made for several years, turn into a profit to keep the hall in tip top condition.
Village Events
These have been on hold but hopefully some will return has lockdown comes to an end. The village market has had a lot of success and the pop-up pub nights have been well supported.
Thank You
I’d just like to thank Andy Harp and Ian Parry for supporting our village and our council. Thanks must go to all parish councillors for supporting me has the chairman with help in many different ways, emails phone calls keeping me informed of what going on in the village.

Many Thanks

Michael Shelley.   

